
September Birthdays: 
September 1 - Amy Simpson 
September 2 - Jaimie Bondy-Donohue 
September 2 - Andi Van Koeverden 
September 6 - Barbara Tomaszewski 
September 13 - Joe Fleming 
September 18 - John McCormack 
September 19 - Carl Oake 
September 27 - Richard Morgan 
September 28 - Colin MacKenzie 
September 30 - Joe Hall 

September Club Member  
Anniversaries: 
September 9 - John McCormack 
September 11 - Jim Scates 
September 25 - Brent Perrin 
September 30 - Neil Campbell

President: Bruce Gravel

Past President: Alan Ingram

President Elect:  
Andi van Koeverden

Treasurer: Wayne Harding

Club Secretary: Ken Tremblay

Sgt. at Arms: Linn Thain

Directors:

Jaimie Bondy-Donohue

Kevin Duguay

Joe Fleming

Sally Harding

Jason Stabler

Brian Wilson

Our Exchange Student info:
Lais Viana 

Cell: 705-875-3508 
Laisvianab@hotmail.com

is residing with

Sally & Wayne Harding 
1730 Keppler Cres. 
Peterborough ON 

Wayne’s Cell: 705-761-0833

Upcoming Program Schedule
September 12 – Noah Storey – My Rotary Exchange in Finland 
September 19 – Dr. Sally Harvie, Leslie Heighway – Breast Cancer Assessment Centre 
September 26 – Peter Jennings, author – Shark Assault, an Amazing Story of Survival

President Bruce Gravel called the meeting to order at 12:10 pm.

This Date in History: in 1832 the Bank of Nova Scotia opened its first branch 
in Halifax with 4 employees, and in 1883 Hern demonstrated the first electric 
stove.

Grace given by Ross Verner, Four-Way Test was led by Ginny Veselskiy, Toast 
to Canada and the Queen, followed by Oh Canada with Milan Ichniovsky at 
the keyboard.

Jim Maloney introduced our guest David Abramsky, and visiting Rotarian Janise 
Anmel of the Kawaartha Club.

Exchange Student Minute: Our exchange student was away on a kayaking 
trip with other exchange students. Wayne Harding read a short letter from 
Jackson Harding thanking the club for sponsoring him for his exchange trip to 
France.

2016/17 Budget: Wayne Harding presented the Rotary Club of Peterborough 
Financial Positon as of June 30, 2016 and the proposed budget for the current 
Rotary year. The club ended 2016 with $233,096 in unspent funds. Harding 
then reviewed the proposed budget consisting of Club Operations, Fundraising 
Activities and Service Projects explainingg changes from the previous year.

Moved by Joe McCulloch, seconded by Will Cleveland 

That the members of the Rotary Club of Peterborough accept the Financial 
Position as of June 30, 2016. Carried

Moved by Lloyd Graham, seconded by Neil Campbell

Rotary Club of Peterborough 
August 29, 2016
(Submitted by Martin Parker)



That the members of the Rotary Club of Peterborough 
accept the Budget for the 2016-17 club year as 
presented. Carried

Sergeant-at-Arms Amy Simpson asked two questions 
about Brazil involving the President and its major river. 
Amy Simpson announced that the Rotarians of the month 
were Audrey Lakien and Milan Ichnovsky for their efforts at 
Musicfest.

Announcements: Joe McCulloch urged members to sign up 
for the School Breakfast Programme and reminded members 
of the Food Handling Course on December 3rd. Audrey 
Lakien and Milan Ichnovsky thanked all the members and 
friends who volunteered selling tickets at Musicfest. They 
announced that after making the contribution to Musicfest 
the balance remaining for the Peterborough and Kawartha 
Clubs to split is $9,418, an increase over last year. Lloyd 
Graham reviewed the plans for the Frank Graham Liberation 
and urged members to recommend young people to 
participate in the ride. Marie Press announced she is trying to 
arrange a date for a meeting of the World Community Service 
committee and urged members to respond to the e-mail. 
Jim Coyle reviewed the Rotary Gold Tour plans with golfers 
coming from Scotland. He is looking for 12 host families 
for the 12 golfers.  Peter MacLoghlin reported that the social 
evening at Globus Theatre at the Lakeview Arts Barn was 
outstanding and he also won the 50/50 draw and presented 
the funds to the club to assist with any club response to the 
recent earthquake in Italy. Bruce Gravel announced the Board 
is meeting on Wednesday and will discuss participating in 
the Shelter Box initiative. Piero Ronca noted the Shelter Box 
initiative has been cancelled. Gravel responded this is new 
information and will be discussed by the Board.

Happy Bucks: deferred to the next meeting.

Programme: Doug Armstrong introduced the speaker, Ken 
Tremblay and reviewed this many accomplishments and 
awards in the area of Health Care Administration.

Ken Tremblay’s presentation was on a paper he presented 
on the changes occurring in Health Care due to the advent 
of the digital world or Health Care at the Speed of Thought. 
He reviewed various aspects of the health care system 
and discussed how it operated prior to the digital age and 
how the digital age is changing how health care is being 
delivered. The health of a person can now be monitored in 
real time and enables patients to become more involved in 
their health care decisions. Health information can now be 
easily transferable and monitoring of quality can become 
more formal. The role of government has changed from a 
funder of health care to a purchaser of specific health care 
services with measurable outcomes. Health care is changing 
from practisioner orientated care to patient centred care. 
The organization culture of health care has changed from 

inward and centralized to outward and empowering. All 
of this has a major impact of the Organization Structures 
involved in providing health care. In summary there are 
many changes which are occurring, and it is changing to 
a Quality of Care Journey. Management of Health Care is 
being quickly transformed. 

Wayne Harding thanked Ken Tremblay for his presentation of 
the evolution occurring in health care due to the digital age. 

President’s Closing Throught from comedian Day Barry – 
‘Never, under any circumstance, take a sleeping pill and a 
laxative on the same night’.

President Bruce announced there is no meeting next week 
due to the Labour Day holiday.

Meeting adjourned.

POTENTIAL NEW MEMBERS

If you are bringing a guest to Rotary, who may be interested 
in joining our club, please make sure you introduce 
this person to Martin Wormald or someone else on the 
Membership Committee. Martin or a committee member 
will look after talking to the guest and seeing them through 
the membership process. The Membership Committee has 
some information at the Holiday Inn that potential Rotarians 
can take away with them.

Can’t Attend A Weekly Meeting... Maybe Make-up

Rotary Make-up Meetings may be sent to  
Lucas Smith for your attendance credit. 

 Email: lucsmith@peterboro.net

Willis & Peggy Cleveland – 65 Anniversary August 18/16


